Dear Math Colleagues,

## Welcome back to the 2021-22 school year!

We are all excited to be back in person and are looking forward to this "new normal." Our focus in NCAMS will be to help promote engaging, student-centered mathematical teaching and learning. We are always eager to meet new administrators and have their voices heard. We all learn and grow from each other. It takes a mathematical village!

This year to jumpstart our learning and expand our collegial circles, NCAMS will host an in-person meet and greet on November 19th, 2021. In addition to our meet and greet, please see the links below for all important dates and conferences:

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1kZLTPrbl1IGhTpSeRc9PIUt9VkBWKRGcYmhYXQkDPtk/edit

The next Meet and Greet is scheduled for February 11th, 2022, from 1:00-3:00 at Leon J. Campo Salisbury Center 718 The Plain Road, Westbury, NY 11590.

NCAMS is looking for new and resourceful ways to connect with math supervisors on Long Island. While we are all navigating this "new normal" virtual, hybrid, and in-person experience, we hope that NCAMS will be part of your supervisory journey. This platform will help us fine-tune our administrative skills. NCAMS is a safe environment to engage in productive conversations on good math instruction while helping to support our teachers.

This year more than ever, we must provide our teachers with social and emotional support as well as mathematical support.

At NCAMS, it is our mission to help and support all administrators in attaining their goals. Whether you are a supervisor for one year or ten plus years, we all need support and need our voices to be heard. We encourage you to attend our events, share your thoughts, and participate in moving our organization forward. Thank you for being part of NCAMS, and we look forward to a bright numerical future together!

Debra Harley NCAMS President